Notes from April Borough Manager Reports, available at
http://www.matsugov.us/docman/cat view/57-departmental-data/73-admin/74-managers-report/247-
2011?limit=50&limitstart=0&order=date&dir=DESC

Talkeetna Water Filtration ($1.8M) As of
April 12, 2011, DEC has fully approved the
plant for operation. A final completion
inspection was conducted April 14, 2011,
with plant start-up occurring April 19™.
The second phase of this project will be
installing water meters at all connections to
ensure system integrity. This work will
occur over the summer of 2011or 2012 and
are currently advertising for engineering
Services.

Talkeetna Sewer and Water Arsenic treatment plant on line as of Wednesday, April 20,
2011 at 2 p.m. Operating and monitoring.

Talkeetna Library Repairs ($119K) Exterior paint will occur after window installation and chip
sealing will occur over the summer 2011 months.

Trapper Creek Ambulance ($17K) Casework is under construction for installation week of May
2,2011.

Trapper Creek Elementary School Roof Repairs ($110K) Triple V Construction is scheduled to
begin work June 2011 and be complete by the end of summer school break.

RSA #15

e Caswell Loop Phase I Scheduled for investigation to develop scope of work after
breakup.

e Develop Gravel Pit Phase 1 Preliminary investigation after breakup.

Landfill:

New Division Manager The new Solid Waste Division Manager, Cathy Mayer, began work on
Monday April 18"™. We welcome her and look forward to working together to maintain the
quality of service that we provide to the community.
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Bumper Drags Two bumper drags will be held this year, the
first bumper drag is April 30" to May 8", at the Central
Landfill from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., daily. Vehicles, appliances
(no refrigerators), and scrap metal will be free of charge.

The second bumper drag will be held in Sunshine at the old
Sunshine Transfer Site, located at mile 102.5 of the Parks
Hwy, from June 17" to June 25" from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m., daily.
Vehicles, appliances (no refrigerators) and scrap metal will be
free of charge. For any questions please call Melisa LeGaux at
746-2823.

During the two bumper drags Alaska Car Crushing is offering to pick up your unwanted vehicles
for a low tow fee depending on location. Call Alaska Car Crushing to coordinate at 892-5865.

For those wishing to clean up private property, one $10 disposal coupon has been mailed to all
developed property owners who reside within the borough to aid in their disposal costs. The
coupon will expire May 31, 2012. If someone did not receive their coupon they should call
Melisa at 746-2823.

The brush pile will open for free disposal on May 1* at Central Landfill. The Butte, Big Lake,
Sutton, Willow, and Talkeetna transfer sites will open their brush pile areas as soon as ground
conditions are conducive to vehicle traffic, which will be after May 1*. Current conditions at the
transfer sites brush pile areas are quite muddy. It is recommended to call head if you wish to
drop off brush to determine if the area is open.



